BOARD OF SELECTMEN

MINUTES

       Tuesday, July 21, 2009
      Swampscott, MA 01907
A meeting of the Board of Selectmen was held at the Swampscott Town Hall, 22 Monument Avenue, Swampscott, Mass.  Vice Chairman Jill G. Sullivan opened the meeting at 7:30P.M.       
Attendance: Vice Chairman, Jill G. Sullivan Selectmen Robert E. Mazow, Anthony A. Scibelli , Matthew W. Strauss and Town Administrator, Andrew W. Maylor.
Updates:
Veterans Agent, Jim Schultz spoke on the recent War Memorial awarded to the Town. 

Public Hearing:

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Strauss to open public hearing on a request from Silver Star Group, LLC regarding their Class II Car Dealers License seconded by Selectman Scibelli.
The Board heard from Attorney John Morello speaking on behalf of his client Silver Star Motors. 

The Board opened the public hearing to the floor for any input, no one spoke. 

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Scibelli to close the public hearing seconded by Selectman Mazow. 

The Board voted 2-2 on a motion by Selectman Mazow regarding Silver Star Group, LLC Class II Car Dealers License to increase the numbers of vehicles to be sold from five (5) to thirteen (13) seconded by Selectman Strauss. Selectman Sullivan and Selectman Scibelli opposed the motion. The motion fails. 
The Board voted unanimously on a second motion by Selectman Sullivan to increase the number of vehicles for sale to no more than eight seconded by Selectman Scibelli.  
 Votes of the Board:

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Scibelli to approve the following meeting dates for the Board on August 4, 2009, August 18, 2009, September 1, 2009, September 15, 2009 and September 29, 2009, seconded by Selectman Strauss. 
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Mazow to approve “Miles for Kyle Road Race to be held on October 4, 2009, pending approval from the Swampscott Police Department seconded by Selectman Strauss.

The Board voted to unanimously on a motion by Selectman Strauss to approve the 6th annual Phil’s Fun Run Walk to be held on September 12, 2009 pending approval from the Swampscott Police Department seconded by Selectman Scibelli. 
The Board voted 3-1 in favor of approving Andrew Maylor, Town Administrator’s contract extension on a motion by Selectman Strauss and seconded by Selectman Scibelli. Selectman Mazow opposed the motion. 

Appointments:
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Scibelli to appoint Mark Ryan to the rank of Lieutenant for the Swampscott Fire Department seconded by Selectmen Strauss.  

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Sullivan to appoint Bridget Lawless as a Page for the Swampscott Public Library seconded by Selectman Strauss.   

Proclamation:

Vice Chairman, Jill G.Sullivan read the Americans with Disabilities Act Proclamation.
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Mazow to approve the Americans with Disabilities Act Proclamation seconded by Selectman Mazow.

Town Administrator’s Report:
Andrew W. Maylor, Town Administrator spoke on the following:

· The Veterans Office recent relocation to the Senior Center.

· The Retirement Board’s recent relocation to Town Hall.
Selectmen’s Time:
Selectman Strauss congratulated Andrew Maylor on his contract renewal and commented that he is looking forward to continuing working with him. 
Selectman Mazow commented positively on a recent event he had attended at Preston Beach by the Clifton Improvement Association, 

Selectman Scibelli congratulated the Little League All Star’s for their season and how far they had came. 

Selectman Sullivan recognized the Girls Softball All Stars. 

Adjournment:
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Mazow to adjourn meeting at 8:55P.M seconded by Selectman Scibelli. 
Attest:

Maureen Shultz 

Administrative Assistant 

